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February 23, 2021 
 
 
 
Mr. Roger Clayton 
Chairman, NYSRC Reliability Rules Subcommittee 
 
Dear Roger, 
  
Consolidated Edison has notified the NYSRC Executive Committee of Consolidated Edison’s 
desire to remove Rule Exception 8, upon the removal from service of Indian Point Unit 3 on 
April 30, 2021.  The NYISO’s System & Resource Planning and Operations Departments 
have conducted a review to determine the impact of removing the exception.  The NYISO 
has not identified any reliability criteria violations associated with removing the exception 
on May 1, 2021, as requested by Consolidated Edison.  If for any reason Indian Point Unit 3 
is not removed from service on April 30, 2021, as expected, the Exceptions should remain 
in place until Unit 3 is removed from service. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Zach Smith 
Vice President, System & Resource Planning 
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